






Summary and Recommendations 

Introduction 

Western Power Corporation (Western Power) applied in 1998 to the Minister for the 
Environment under regulation 17 of the Environmental Protection (Noise) Regulations 

1997 ("the noise regulations"), for approval to vary from the prescribed standard, in 
relation to noise emissions from all of its noise-emitting facilities. 

The application was referred by the Minister to the Environmental Protection Authority 

(EPA) for assessment as required under noise regulation 17 (2). Where the EPA is of the 
view that noise emissions will vary from a prescribed standard in the noise regulations, the 
EPA is to inform the Minister, assess the application, and report to the Minister. 

The Western Power noise regulation 17 application has been split into several separate 
applications, as follows -

• Regional Power Stations - assessed in 2002, EPA Bulletin 1074, October 2002;
• Transmission Substations - the subject of a separate Bulletin in preparation; and
• Major Power Stations (Pinjar, Kalgoorlie, Geraldton, Kwinana) - to be assessed

individually.

This report considers only the noise emissions from the Pinjar Gas Turbine Station, and 
provides the EPA's advice and recommendations, as required by noise regulation 17(3)(b). 

In essence, Western Power has applied for a noise regulation 17 approval to be granted so 
as to permit the existing noise emissions to comply with the prescribed standards in the 
regulations. The basis for the application is that the noise exceedance only extends for a 

short distance over the Power Station boundary into bushland, and therefore represents no 
significant noise impact. 

EPA Advice 

Through this assessment the EPA has formed the view that -

• the current noise emission levels are likely to exceed the levels set in the prescribed
standard in the regulations, within an area some 100m to the west and 200m to the
north from the Pinjar Gas Turbine Station boundary; and

• while noise reduction measures could possibly be implemented to achieve compliance
at a cost of some $1.5m, the land over which the exceedance occurs is undeveloped
bushland that is unlikely to be developed, and as a result there is no impact.

Recommendations 

The EPA recommends that a variation to the prescribed standard in the noise regulations 
be granted in accordance with the attached preliminary drafting instructions. (See 
Appendix B). 
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